
HINS Newsletter No 38 - 18th July 2025 

Week 2 Menu - Commencing 22nd July 2025  

 
 

Dates for your Diary -   please note that details for 

some diary items is not yet available and will be  

communicated in due course. 

22nd July - Commendation Assembly 

Holiday Dates - 

22rd July - Last Day of Term - School Closes at 

1.30pm - After School Club Closes at 3.15pm 

2nd September  - Welcome Back! 

27th-31st October - Half Term Break 

3rd November - Welcome Back! 

22nd December - 2nd January - Christmas Break 

5th January - Welcome Back! 

Message from Mrs Fynn : 

I can’t believe that yet another school year is drawing to a close, the last term has flown by. This 

time of year is always bittersweet with goodbyes to say to both children and staff and the  

excitement of the new school year to look forward to. 

I have had the pleasure of seeing all of the Year 2 children’s leavers assemblies this week and am 

so proud that we have helped them learn and grow so that they are ready for the next step of their 

school journey. This is the cohort of children that started at HINS in the same school year as I 

joined as Headteacher so seeing their journey through the school as been extra special to me. I 

have no doubt that that they will be just as successful at the Junior school as they have been here. 

I wish you a lovely, safe summer and hope that you are able to find time to relax and spend some 

quality time with your children. For those of you who will be back with us in September, I look  

forward to welcoming you back on 2nd! 

School Money Accounts  

Year 2 Leavers 

Please ensure that any outstanding  

debts on your child’s School Money  

account is paid before they leave.   

Statements can be obtained from the 

School Office upon request.   

Many thanks 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSee0aH1iIyEHIQafxLIrQYtGy3EzZBieRtcOmdK433SDcBXCA/viewform


  PLATINUM 
200 reads 

  

Scotland Wales Greece Sweden Kenya 

Lily Lyla Tommy K Reign Oliver 

 Freya Noah Riley  

   Hugo  

  
 

 
 

   

SILVER 100 reads 
 

Wales England Sweden Japan Kenya France Greece Scotland 

Riley Sophia Nathan Bella Zachary Ellie Jack W Noah 

  Olivia P   Jaxon W   

  Mabel-Rose      

Congratulations to Dhilan from Brazil Class who has  

received a gold star to celebrate his reading over 300 books.  Well done Dhilan 

what an outstanding achievement and over 50 more books than you had read by 

the end of Year 1! 

 
GOLD 150 reads 

   

Wales England France Brazil Kenya Scotland 

Elsie A Evie Dolly Tilly Max Harry 

    Clara  

    Leah  

BRONZE 
50 reads 

 

Greece Scotland 

Etta Max 

 

Alex in Japan Class along with Bethany and Genevieve from Kenya Class have received a 

book prize this week.  They have read over 250 books so far.  Well done to Alex, Bethany 

and Genevieve for demonstrating your incredible dedication and love for reading! 



Class Attendance Award: 

The class with highest attendance this week was France with 99%.  Congratulations to them!   

Two classes reached our 96% target.  Our overall attendance was 94.3% 

 

 

Star of the Week: 

 

Explorers: Whole Class Greece:    Zachary Brazil: Sam K 

Wales:    Delilah Sweden:    Ivy C Japan:    Cinar 

England:    Koray France:    Eleanor Kenya:    Evie 

Scotland:  Lyla     

France -  99% Japan -  93.8% 

Greece -  91.4% Kenya -  96% 

Sweden -  94.2% Brazil -  91.7% 



 
A special thank you to Sophie, Chair of our fabulous Parents Association, who has worked hard to plan 

events that raised £5,400 this year.  These funds have helped to pay for our amazing Teach Rex dinosaur 
experience which every child had the opportunity to enjoy.   

The remaining funds will be to put towards future bigger projects.  Sophie has come to the end of her 
term as Chair and hands the reins over to Kim, along with some new faces to the PA.  We will share de-

tails of how to get involved in the new academic year. 

Many thanks for all your hard work Sophie, the staff and children at HINS are very grateful to you! 

                        Hadleigh Heroes 

 

Daisy from Japan Class is showing promise as our very own ‘Lioness’, 

she was awarded Player of the Match at her  

football game at the weekend and is super proud to share that she 

scored 2 goals!  Well done Daisy, ‘keepy-uppy’ the good work!! 

 

 

 

 

Bella from Japan Class spent last weekend in Blackpool 

competing in the NATD Medallist of the Year Ballroom & 

Latin Competition.  After 5 rounds and 52 competitors, Bella 

made it to the finals and placed 5th in Latin and 3rd in  

Ballroom!  This is such an incredible achievement as it is  

Bella’s first national competition since moving up an age 

category.  Mum tells us that Bella has worked extremely 

hard and the family are very proud of her!  Well done Bella, 

what a star! 

 

Lottie from France Class and Tilly from Brazil Class took part in 

their first Race for Life event raising money for Cancer Research.  

The girls took part in the ‘Pretty Muddy Kids 5K’ and both did  

really well and raised over £100 between them.  As you can see, 

they loved the wet, muddy obstacles and slides!  It was a bonus 

to cool down on what was a very hot day!  Well done girls, so 

great to hear you are having fun whilst raising money for such an 

important charity. 



Week 1 Menu - Commencing 2nd September 2025  

Gold Star Awards for the Summer Term have been awarded to: 



 

Meet our Safeguarding Team 

Mrs Lucy Fynn 

Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Mrs K Strickland Miss K Ryan Miss L Selley 

David Turner 

Safeguarding Governor 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads 

Children & Families Hub For members of the 

public: 

 

• If a child or young person is in immediate danger, 

call 999. 

 

• If you're worried that a child is being abused or 

neglected, call the Children and Families Hub on  

0345 603 7627. This phone line is open Monday to 

Thursday 9am to 5:30pm, and Fridays 9am to 

4:30pm. 

 

• Out of hours or bank holidays, call the emergency 

duty team on 0345 606 1212. 

Are you concerned about a child? 

 

 Make a note of your concern including the 

date & time  

 Contact the school and speak to someone in 

our Safeguarding Team, you can also raise 

concerns anonymously by contacting the hub. 

 Always share your concerns  

Miss M Hoath 


